S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 21st January 2019 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland, Mr D Price, Mr S Scales, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr S Wells, Mr K Reynolds, Mr D Irwin, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr A Evans 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 17th December 2018:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Bland seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None 
4. To receive questions from the Public:  None

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

TEF74834
Wootton Park, Kings Lynn, PE30 3QW
Proposed Base Station Installation
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Application:
18/02088/F 


32 The Birches, South Wootton
Erection of 6 metre Cart Lodge (Shed) in front garden in front of main dwelling and utilizing drive and access.

18/02115/F


Stumps, 17 Oak Avenue, South Wootton 
Extensions and Alterations (Revised Design)

14/01756/NMA_1

1B Avon Road, South Wootton

Non-material amendment to Planning Permission 14/01756/F – New dwelling and detached garage

6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Church Lane / Nursery Lane Junction:  Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the issue raised at the last Parish Council meeting regarding the dangers of exiting Church Lane onto Nursery Lane in the dark.

It was said that Mrs Albinson had initially raised the issue on behalf of a resident of Church Lane. 

Comment was made that the problem was caused by the lights from the Zebra Crossing which are making it difficult to see oncoming traffic.

Mr Narborough stated that he had raised the problem some years ago and felt that the height of the fence on the right-hand side impinged on visibility.
After discussion, it was said that no accidents have been reported at the junction and road users must continue to be careful when using the junction. 
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.20pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 4th February 2019, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
4th February 2019       
 


                                      Chairman
